
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  All Prequalified Contractors 
 

FROM: Ryan Griffith, P.E.  
  Director 
  Division of Construction Procurement 
 
DATE: September 26, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: 
  Marshall-Trigg Counties 

Mandatory Pre-Bid Conference 

  Contract ID 12-1354 
  Grade & Drain with Bridge 
  October 19, 2012 Letting 
   
The Department of Highways will conduct a Mandatory Pre-Bid Conference and Field Review 
for the subject project.  The conference will be held October 4, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. prevailing 
time at Kentucky Department of Highways, District One Office, 5501 Kentucky Dam Road, 
Paducah, KY 42003. 
 
Any company that is interested in bidding on the subject project or being part of a joint venture 
must be represented at the Pre-Bid Conference and Field Review by at least one person of 
sufficient authority to bind the company

 

.  No individual can represent more than one 
company.  At the conference and subsequent field review a roster will be taken of the 
representatives present. 

 

ONLY COMPANIES REPRESENTED AT THE CONFERENCE AND FIELD REVIEW 
WILL BE ELIGIBLE TO HAVE THEIR BIDS OPENED AT THE DATE OF THE 
LETTING. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact this office at 502-564-3500. 
 
 



SPECIAL NOTE 
FOR 

MANDATORY PRE-BID MEETING 
DISTRICT 1 

Marshall-Trigg Counties 
US 68 Over Tennessee River 

FD52 079 0068 027-028/FD52 111 0068 000-001 
 
The Department of Highways will conduct a Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting and 
field review for the subject project. The project consists of the construction 
of the structure over the lagoon west of Kentucky Lake and the widening of 
the existing Kentucky Lake causeways.  The project will also include pile 
load testing for both constructability and performance purposes at the 
Lagoon Bridge, Kentucky Lake Bridge Shallow Water Test Area, and 
Kentucky Lake Bridge Deep Water Test Area.  Additionally, the project will 
include ground improvement consisting of Wet Soil Mixing.  This project 
does not include the basket handle tied-arch span and associated 
approach spans. The Pre-Bid Meeting is scheduled for October 4, 2012 at 
10:00 a.m. Central Daylight Time.  
 
Department of Highways, 
District One Office 
5501 Kentucky Dam Road 
Paducah, KY 42003 
Phone: (270) 898-2431 
 
Any company that is interested in bidding on the subject project or being 
part of a joint venture must be represented at the Pre-Bid Meeting and field 
review by at least one person of sufficient authority to bind the company. 
No individual can represent more than one company. At the meeting a 
roster will be taken of the representatives present. 

 

Only companies 
represented at the meeting will be eligible to have their bids opened at the 
date of the letting. 

During the field review, the company representatives and the Department 
of Highways officials will travel to the project site.  The field review is not 
intended for bid estimation.  The contractor shall be required to furnish 
approved High Visibility Apparel for all of their representatives present at 
the field review. 
 
The purpose of the meeting and field review is to familiarize all prospective 
bidders with the contract requirements. 
 
Department of Highways officials will be present at the meeting to answer 
questions concerning the project. 


